Bruce Hamilton, Chairman Jessie H. Roberson Daniel J. Santos Joyce L. Connery

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



February 27, 2019

The Honorable James Richard Perry Secretary of Energy U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Perry:

I kindly request that your staff provide a briefing to the Board regarding the Integrated Waste Treatment Unit facility, including: progress made and resolution of technical issues since the December 16, 2016 briefing to the Board; current status of the facility; and remaining schedule to complete the facility's mission. Further, I request that this briefing be provided no later than March 26, 2019.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

c: Mr. Joe Olencz